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Kitsap County Fire District #18

Board of Commissioners Meeting Minutes

May 10, 2017

Poulsbo Fire Department

Poulsbo, WA

REPRESENTATIVES IN ATTENDANCE:

Martin Sullivan
Commissioner (excused)
Darryl Milton

Commissioner


Jim Ingalls

Commissioner

Conrad Green
Commissioner

David Ellingson
Commissioner 
 
Jeff Griffin

Staff

Bruce Peterson
Staff



Lise Alkire

Staff

Susan Gibbs

Staff



Kevin Vay

Staff
Erin Peterson
Guest



James Clark

Guest
Scott Clark

Guest

Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order by Chairman Ingalls at 4:00pm.  

Resolution of Appreciation: Chairman Ingalls presented Deputy Chief Bruce Peterson with the Commissioners’ Award of Excellence for his superior performance and execution of his duties as an officer of the Poulsbo Fire Department.
Approval of Agenda: 

Commissioner Ellingson moved to approve the May 10, 2017 agenda. Commissioner Green seconded.  Motion was called with a unanimous vote to approve the May 10, 2017 agenda. 

Public Comment:  No public in attendance.

Executive Session:

Action Items:

1. Consent Agenda

Commissioner Ellingson moved to approve the 5/10/2017 consent agenda.  Commissioner Green seconded.  Motion was called with a unanimous vote to approve the 5/10/2017 consent agenda.

Discussion Items: 

1. Port Security Grant Update Chief Griffin provided a rough draft proposal of what our boat would look like. The new boat should be delivered in October, and we plan to take the boat committee members down to the factory in Oregon next month. It was proposed to name the boat in honor of our former fire chief, Jim Shields. There was a recommendation of “Viking Shields” for the name. Commissioner Ingalls suggested that we check with the family first to inquire if they have a family crest that can be incorporated into the graphics. There was also a brief discussion regarding integrating the Poulsbo Police Department logo somewhere on the vessel, as they will also be utilizing it. 
Informational Items: 

1.
Parking Lot Project Update Chief Peterson met with Wnek Engineering. They did a walk thru of our parking areas, and came back with a recommendation to first dig some “test holes” so that they can assess the parking lot foundation and drainage. The test holes will be done at a cost no higher than $5000.00. They will then come up with a plan on how to rebuild/repair the parking lot. D/C Peterson would like to move forward with the test holes. 
Commissioner Ellingson moved to authorize D/C Peterson to move forward with the parking lot assessment testing by Wnek Engineering.  Commissioner Milton seconded.  Motion was called with a unanimous vote to approve the authorization for D/C Peterson to move forward with the parking lot assessment testing by Wnek Engineering.

Commissioner and Staff Comments:

Commissioner Milton: Appreciates all of D/C Petersons hard work.
Commissioner Ellingson: Seconds what Commissioner Milton said, we very much appreciate all your efforts.
Commissioner Green: Thank-you D/C Peterson, you have been an inspiration to myself and others.
ASM/HR Alkire: Thank-you D/C Peterson. I have some dates for the chiefs’ joint special meeting of both boards (Poulsbo and CKF&R) they have a potential date of Tuesday June 13th and were interested in holding it here at our station.
Chief Griffin: Station 72 is fully staffed and open full time, he wished to thank Kevin and the local for their creative input on staffing this station.
D/C Peterson: I corrected our name with Dunn & Bradstreet, and have already received some grant money.
Public Comment:  None.

Good of the Order:

· Next Regular Meeting, Wednesday, May 24, 2017 at 16:00 
· Kitsap County Fire Commissioners Meeting May 23, 2017 at 19:00 SKFR St. 31
· WFCA Saturday Seminar June 3, 2017 Chelan
· Kitsap County Fire Commissioners’ & Chiefs Annual Picnic and Meeting July 15, 2017 Griffin Home
Adjourn: 

The regular meeting was adjourned at 4:53pm by common consent.
ATTEST:

____________________

Lise D. Alkire

KCFD #18 Secretary to the Board

